
 

School Hours 
 7:30am-1:50pm 

 
Wednesday Dismissal 

@ 12:50pm 
 

The building is open  
from 7:00am to 

3:00pm. 

Pillar of the Month:  
March  — Trustworthiness 

Friday, March 8 
Third Quarter Ends 
 
March 11 - 15 
Spring Break - Student/
Teacher Holiday 
 
Monday, March 18 
Teacher Planning Day - 
Student Holiday 
 
Tuesday, March 19 
Classes Resume for Students 
Rising 6th Grade Parent 
Night  6pm 
 
Tuesday, March 26 
Report Cards 
 
Friday, March 29 
Holiday - Student/Teacher 
Holiday 
 
Tuesday, April 9 
SAC meeting 2:30pm 
 
Monday, April 15  
Last Day to Purchase 
Yearbook 

“ H O M E  O F  T H E  F L Y E R S ”  

Fruit Cove Middle School

 “THE PILOT” 

3180 Racetrack Rd 904-547-7880 

March 8,  2024 
Bi-Weekly Newsletter 

Fruit Cove Middle School will inspire in all students  
a passion for lifelong learning, creating educated and  

caring contributors to the world.  

Mission Statement 

Important Dates 

 
 
 
 

Spring Break! 

We need your help!!  
 

This year FCMS PTO is raising funds for an Electronic Sign for the school. Our 
goal is $30,000! Click the link below for more information about our March Acts 

of Kindness calendar as well as how the fundraiser works.  
 

Thanks so much for your participation! 
 

https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/march-kindness/ 

Kindness Matters Fundraiser 

March 19   6PM    FCMS Auditorium         
Rising 6th Grade Students and Parents 

 

Meet the FCMS Administrative Team   |  View our Core & Elective Course 
Offerings   |  Bell Schedule   |  Arrival & Dismissal Process    |   Clubs    |    PTO   
|    PBIS Rewards  |   Sports   | Schoology & HAC |   Parental Involvement 
Opportunities 

SAVE THE DATE! 

This survey is available until March 31          
 

https://surveys.stjohns.k12.fl.us/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=l8MJ5692# 

SAC Family Survey 

https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/march-kindness/
https://surveys.stjohns.k12.fl.us/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=l8MJ5692


WEB News 

Student v Staff Basketball Skills Contest 
Your WEB Team is bringing a fun new event to our school. On Tuesday, April 23, we are hosting a 
student versus staff basketball skills contest. Would you like to see some of your favorite teachers 
complete against our students in a free throw contest, 3-point contest and dribbling relays? It is 
sure to be a fun morning! Save your PBIS points because tickets go on sale when we return from 
spring break. 

 
Make Your Mom Proud! 
March 18 - April 22, WEB is working with 2 Men and a Truck to host a supply drive for women 
in need. We are collecting shampoo, soap, baby food, diapers, toothbrushes, toothpaste, socks for 
women and children, lotion, feminine hygiene, new XL twin sheets, and non-perishable food. 
These items will be delivered to women in local shelters on Mother's Day.  Local shelters 
receiving the packages include: The Betty Griffin House, The Hubbard House and The Quigley 
House. Students may bring donations to their first period class. Thank you for your 
consideration and kindness. Let's color the world with kindness this Mother's Day! 

SAC News 

The next SAC meeting is Tuesday, March 9 at 2:30pm in the FCMS Media Center.  
 

  Please take a few minutes to complete the parent survey! 
The survey is open until March 31. 

 

https://surveys.stjohns.k12.fl.us/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=l8MJ5692  
 

SJCSD Student Code of Conduct 

Each year St. Johns County School District updates 
and revises the Student Code of Conduct. We would 
like your thoughts and suggestions during this 
process. Please take a few minutes to complete 
the Student Code of Conduct Survey to help us 
prepare the 2024 Student Code of Conduct.  
 
The survey will remain open until April 1, 2024. 
It would be helpful to you if you have a copy of the 
current Code of Conduct with you as you respond to 
these questions. View the current Student Code of 
Conduct. 
 
Thank you for your feedback, 
 
St. Johns County School District 

4-H Public Speaking  

Congratulations to Caitleigh Calhoun is the 6th Grade 
Fruit Cove Middle School Florida 4-H Public 
Speaking contest winner for 2024. Second place 
winner is Jamie Lyubomirsky, and third place winner 
is Saanvi Kotha. Caitleigh will represent FCMS at the 
district contest on April 29, 2024. A huge thanks to 
Ms. Tuccillo who facilitated the contest! 
 

 

https://surveys.stjohns.k12.fl.us/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=l8MJ5692
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=V9CzsxL8P0-S9HK-boRDUSFTfP64baBArsI940vOsMhUM01JQ0dCM1hGUFRWOFZXTldRT1ZZSzVYMS4u
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/schoolservices/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2023/08/23-24-Code-of-Conduct-final-2.pdf
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/schoolservices/wp-content/uploads/sites/23/2023/08/23-24-Code-of-Conduct-final-2.pdf


Important Yearbook deadlines 
 

• April 15—Last day to purchase a yearbook OR when they 
are sold out. WHICHEVER COMES FIRST. 

 

Less than 20 yearbooks are available for purchase so 
please do not delay! This is a HARD deadline that cannot 
be changed.   This allows enough time for printing and 
distribution of the book before the school year ends; both 
are lengthy processes. 
 

 

To purchase a book 
www.buytheyearbook.com      

School code: 715832 

Yearbook News 

Chess Club News 

Chess Club upcoming meeting 
dates are March 19,  April 2, 
April 16 and April 30 . Only 
students with a completed 
application and signed 

permission form submitted to Mrs. Bass can attend 
meetings.  Meeting dates are posted in the 
Schoology group.  If you will not be able to attend a 
meeting, please send a message to Mrs. Bass.  The 
club has reached maximum capacity.  
 

B6 Club upcoming meeting dates are 
March 28, April 11, April and April 
25 . Only students with a completed 
application and signed permission 
form submitted to Mrs. Bass or Mrs. 
McLaughlin can attend meetings. 

Meeting dates are posted in the Schoology group. If 
you will not be able to attend a meeting, please send a 
message to Mrs. Bass or Mrs. McLaughlin.  The club 
has reached maximum capacity.  B6 is a club for 6th, 
7th and 8th graders.  The name B6 means Be all 6 (of 
the Character Pillars).  

B6 News 

The WEB Team and the Art Club are teaming up to help color the community with 
kindness. These groups are holding a FREE tree and shrub sapling give away on Arbor 
Day, Friday, April 26th from 5-6pm. The kids are planting seeds, ordering saplings 
native to Florida. They are even making a special surprise for our guests. Pick up your 
FREE saplings in the parent pick up loop in front of Fruit Cove Middle School and help 
us color the world with kindness! 

Planting Kindness for Arbor Day 

Florida Future Educators of America News 

Florida Future Educators of America (FFEA) will meet Thursday, April4 after school from 
2:00—2:30 in Ms. Carroll’s Portable 4. It is NOT too late to join. You can get paperwork from 
the front office or see Ms. Carroll or Ms. Kalfa for details. Hope to see you there!  

https://buytheyearbook.pictavo.com/


Track News 

FCMS Boys and Girls Track teams competed at the Bolles MS Invitational on Monday night. Scarlet Latimer 
won the girl’s Pole Vault and STQ. Jack Andreoli won the boys 100M Hurdles. Davis Baldwin won the 

100M STQ and 200M!  Boys and Girls 800 Relay teams STQ. Caleb Sproul won first in the Shot Put. We are 
so proud of them! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Battle of the Books 

Congratulations to the FCMS Battle of the Books team, Nikit Chitteti, Akshara Gangadi, 
Shreya Patchipulusu, Tejasavini Saravanan, and Rayan Sirajudeen! They came in 3rd out 
of 13 middle school teams in SJCSD!  



Basketball Wrap-up 

Thank you to our 8th grade ladies for your leadership and dedication to the team this year, you were a great 
asset to the improvement of our team! We have enjoyed coaching you these past three years and witness the 
growth you have made both athletically, academically but most of all the growth of your character as a 
person!  We will miss you but wish you the best of luck in high school!  Good luck with your endeavors as a 
student and an athlete, continue to grow and reach your goals!!   
 

Coach Brown  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Your Flyer boys ended their season with 6 wins and 6 losses. They finished 4th in the county and earned a 
trip to the playoffs for the first time since 2020. We as coaches couldn’t have been prouder of these boys 
showing up day and day out giving everything they had. Thank you for your continued support and 
dedication to our students. I look forward to next year and new successes.   
 

Coach Tansey 



Drama News 

 

 

 NJHS News 

NJHS is continuing after school tutoring and homework help on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Please 
email Mrs. Doemel (Tuesdays, debbie.doemel@stjohns.k12.fl.us) or Ms. Farbo (Thursdays, 
barb.farbo@stjohns.k12.fl.us).  
 
If you plan on having your child stay after school for help.  The sessions will end at 2:40. Make sure 

your child knows how he or she is getting home.  
Required Parent Permission Form 

mailto:debbie.doemel@stjohns.k12.fl.us
mailto:barb.farbo@stjohns.k12.fl.us
http://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/wp-content/uploads/2023/11/Parent-Permission-for-Tutoring.pdf


The April and May testing calendars are available on the website:  
 

https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/testing/ 

Testing News 

Guidance News 

 

https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/testing/


Library News  

Welcome to the 2023/2024 School Year! 
Hours: 7:10am—1:50pm Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 

7:10am—12:50pm  Wednesday 
 

Jennifer Jaeger, Media Specialist 
Vicki Barfoot, Media Aide 

 

Please check the Media Center homepage for updates and visit our Virtual Library!  
Find informative videos on Schoology, using the library catalog, and much more! 

 
 

Students may check out three books at a time and keep them for two weeks. Overdue book notices are sent by 
email every Wednesday at 9:00am. There are no overdue 
fees, however, students who lose or damage a book are 
responsible for the cost of the item. Payments can be 
made using SchoolPay: $10 for paperback books, $20 for 
hard cover books (see the website).  

 
Parents who wish to restrict titles their child may check 
out in the school library should complete the form linked 
below and return it to your child's teacher or the media 
center.  This link is also available on the media center 
homepage.  No form is necessary if there are to be no 
restrictions.  
 

Library Book Access Form  

School Website 

<http://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us> 
Visit often for up-to-date information about our school! 

 

 Check out our Instagram Pages @ FCMSWEB and @FruitCove_Flyers 
 

Don’t forget to check the Peachjar for eflyers about community events. 
 

The April and May testing calendars are available on the website:  
 

https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/testing/ 

Important Attendance Information! 

All absence notes or online attendance submissions MUST be submitted within 48 hours of your student’s 
return to school following an absence.  Notes or submissions received after the 48-hour window will not be 
accepted, and the absence will remain unexcused.  8th grade parents – please keep this in mind as more than 
15 unexcused absences in the school year will disqualify your student for the SeaWorld 8th Grade Behavior 
Reward Field Trip. 
 

Still have questions?  Please contact Ginny Michalski at ginny.michalski@stjohns.k12.fl.us 

PBIS Rewards is a schoolwide management system that assists our school with 
Positive Behavior Interventions and Support.  This platform makes it easy to 
continuously recognize students for meeting and exceeding behavior expectations 
from anywhere in the school!  We love using PBIS and are looking for your help to 

stock our school store using the Amazon Wish List below!  
 

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/12ZC1TLXAE366?ref_=wl_share 

PBIS Wish List 

https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/media/
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/media/wp-content/uploads/sites/127/2022/08/2021-updated-individual-library-pln-Update8-8-22.pdf
https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/testing/
mailto:ginny.michalski@stjohns.k12.fl.us
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/12ZC1TLXAE366?ref_=wl_share


PTO NEWS 

 



PTO NEWS 




